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GENERAL INFORMATION PACKAGE
- COUNCIL MEETING -

JULY 9, 2018
INFORMATION

Town of Oakville dated June 28, 2018 regarding Resolution in Consideration
of Education Development Charges.

Halton Region dated June 14, 2018 regarding Rural Broadband Internet
Access in Halton Region.

(Report on file in the Clerks’ Office)

Halton District School Board dated June 21, 2018 regarding HDSB 2017-2018
Long-Term Accommodation Plan.

Township of Georgian Bay dated May 15, 2018 regarding Support of Bill 16,
Respecting Municipality Authority Over Landfilling Sites Act.

Township of Montague dated June 21, 2018 regarding Support of Bill 16,
Respecting Municipality Authority Over Landfilling Sites Act.

Ted Arnott, MPP Wellington-Halton Hills dated June 15, 2018 regarding
Aggregate Property Appeals filed by the County of Wellington.

Halton Region dated June 26, 2018 regarding PW-28-18 — 2017
Transportation Progress Report.

(Report on file in the Clerks’ Office)

Halton Region dated June 26, 2018 regarding LPS67-18 — Recommendation
Report for Regional Official Plan Amendment Application RQ60A — Corbett
Land Strategies.

(Report on file in the Clerks’ Office)

Halton Region dated June 26, 2018 regarding FN-16-18 — Development
Charge (DC) Deferral Policy for Not-for-Profit Assisted Home Ownership.

(Report on file in the Clerks’ Office)

Halton Region dated June 26, 2018 regarding FN-24-18 — Asset Management
Planning Regulation.

(Report on file in the Clerks’ Office)
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Halton Region dated June 25, 2018 regarding LPS65-18 — 2017 State of
Housing Report.

(Report on file in the Clerks’ Office)

Halton Region dated June 22, 2018 regarding LPS63-18 — 2017 Employment
Survey Results.

(Report on file in the Clerks’ Office)

Halton Region dated June 25, 2018 regarding PW-18-18/FN-25-18 — Long
Term Water Meter Strategy.

(Report on file in the Clerks’ Office)

Transportation Association of Canada (TAC) dated June 15, 2018 regarding
Submission by Aaron Brown for 2018 Environmental Achievement Award.

Town of Amherstburg dated June 18, 2018 regarding Cannabis Grace Period
Request.

CN dated June 18, 2018 regarding Rail Safety Week.
AMO Watch File dated June 7, 2018.

AMO Watch File dated June 14, 2018.

AMO Watch File dated June 21, 2018.

AMO Watch File dated June 28, 2018.
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MEDIA RELEASES

For full information please see the Town of Halton Hills Website:
http://www.haltonhills.ca/media/index.php

Release Date
June 11, 2018

June 12, 2018
June 13, 2018
June 18, 2018
June 25, 2018
June 25, 2018
June 25, 2018
June 25, 2018

June 29, 2018

Headline

Summer Reading Is On At Halton Hills Public Library

Halton Hills Council Stands United

Town Invites People To Play In The Streets

Halton Hills Demonstrates Strong Financial Position

Halton Hills Public Library Announces One Book, One Halton Hills Title
Halton Hills Public Library Announces Online Collection

Come Play In The Streets Acton!

Canada Day Fireworks

Town Designates Cooling Centres
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OAKVILLE

June 28, 2018

Doug Ford, Premier
Legislative Building

Queen's Park

Toronto, Ontario M7A 1A1

Dear Premier Ford,

Subject:

Resolution In Consideration of Education Development Charges

At its meeting on June 25, 2018, Oakville Town Council approved the following resolution with
respect to the subject item noted above:

Town of Oakville |

WHEREAS the growth targets set by the Province of Ontario must be
matched with funding and infrastructure to support these targets; and

WHEREAS it is crucial to the future vitality of Oakville that new growth pays
for itself; and

WHEREAS complete communities require a coordinated approach for the
timely delivery of provincial as well as municipal infrastructure and services
to ensure growth; and

WHEREAS the provision of new schools is currently not aligned with the
timing of growth in our communities; and

WHEREAS Halton has a serious shortage of schools; and

WHEREAS Education Development Charges (EDCs) are used by school
boards to fund site acquisitions and other site related costs to
accommodate students from new residential development; and

WHEREAS Halton school boards undertook a background study to
establish, among other considerations, data on the number of growth-
related students and the school sites needed to accommodate them; and

WHEREAS this information provides a crucial element of the boards’ EDC
by-law; and '

WHEREAS the EDC by-law for the Halton District School Board and Halton
Catholic District School Board expired June 24, 2018; and

WHEREAS the Ministry of Education has recently informed the boards

_ approval of the background study would be withheld until an unspecified

date following the swearing-in of the incoming provincial government; and

1225 Trafalgar Road, Oakville, Ontario L6H OH3 | 905-845-6601 | www.oakville.ca
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Page 2
June 28, 2018
Subject:  Resolution In Consideration of Education Development Charges

WHEREAS delaying these approvals will result in serious financial
implications for the Boards and have significant impact on students and our
community.

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED:

THAT Premier Designate Doug Ford take immediate action to have the
Ministry of Education take the necessary steps to approve Halfon’s
background study and allow the adoption of the EDC by-law; and

THAT a copy of this resolution be sent to Halton area Members of Provincial
Parliament (MPPs), the City of Burlington, the Town of Milton, the Town of
Halton Hills, the Region of Halton, and the Chairs of the Halton District
School Board and the Halton Catholic District School Board, with words of
encouragement for each to adopt the same.

The staff report can be found on the Town of Oakville website at the following link:
https://securepwa.oakville.ca/eams.

Should you have any questions regarding this matter or should you require additional
information, please contact me at 905-845-6601, extension 2003, or email
vicki.tytaneck@oakville.ca.

Yours truly,

Vicki Tytaneck
Town Clerk

c. Jane McKenna, MPP, Burlington
Stephen Crawford, MPP, Oakville
Parm Gill, MPP, Milton
Ted Arnott, MPP, Wellington-Halton Hills
Angela Morgan, City Clerk, City of Burlington
Troy McHarg, Town Clerk, Town of Milton
Suzanne Jones, Clerk, Town of Halton Hills
Graham Milne, Regional Clerk, Region of Halton
Andréa Grebenc, Chair of the Board, Halton District School Board
Diane Rabenda, Chair of the Board, Halton Catholic District School Board
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June 14 2018 Office of the Chair
1151 Bronte Road
Oakville ON L6M 3L1
Fax: (905) 825-8273

The Honourable Navdeep Bains

Minister of Innovation, Science and Economic Development
235 Queen Street

Ottawa, Ontario K1A 0H5

Re: Rural Broadband Internet Access in Halton Region
Dear Minister Bains:

I would like to take this opportunity to bring to your attention the issue of existing gaps in access
to broadband internet services for large sections of Halton Region’s rural population. As you are
aware, in December 2016 the CRTC declared broadband internet a basic telecommunications
service and mandated that baseline download speeds of at least 50 megabits per second (Mbps)
and upload speeds of at least 10 Mbps be offered to 90% of homes and businesses by 2021.

Halton Region has recently conducted a Rural Broadband Study which identified that significant
gaps exist in access to broadband internet services in rural west Burlington, north-west Milton
and south Halton Hills. The Study found that rural Halton receives, on average, approximately
one-tenth of the broadband internet services standard established by the CRTC (5 Mbps
download; 1 Mbps upload). These gaps are not forecasted to be closed in the immediate future.
The Study also revealed that Telecom Service Providers (TSPs) do not have existing
infrastructure in rural areas of Halton to provide sufficient connectivity and most TSPs do not
have a capital incentive to fill the gap.

The lack of broadband infrastructure in rural areas is due to market failure which is a result of the
lack of dwelling density necessary to make the business case. Moreover, the existing wireless
spectrum that had been allocated for rural Halton has been purchased by the larger TSPs who
are not using the spectrum to provide internet services. Further exacerbating the issue is the fact
that Halton Region’s mix of urban and rural population centres renders the Region ineligible for
most federal and provincial funding programs designed to incent the delivery of broadband
infrastructure, which emphasise wholly-rural jurisdictions with smaller populations.

On May 23, 2018, Halton Regional Council endorsed resolutions through report CA-04-18, “Rural
Broadband Study” (attached) requesting:

1. That the Regional Chair write to the Minister of Innovation, Science and Economic
Development Canada to increase the supply of wireless spectrum and ensure the
efficient use of available wireless spectrum for rural broadband in Halton.

2. That the Regional Chair write to the Minister of Innovation, Science and Economic
Development Canada to ensure the eligibility of Halton for rural broadband funding.

It is essential to increase the supply of available wireless spectrum to allocate to TSPs who have
shown a committed interest in providing broadband internet services to rural Halton Region.

The Regional Municipality of Halton
HEAD OFFICE 1151 Bronte Road, Oakville, Ontario L6M 3L1 e Tel: 905-825-6000 ¢ Toll free: 1-866-442-5866  TTY: 905-827-9833 ¢ www.halton.ca

PP N
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Some TSPs have purchased previously-allocated spectrum but have not shown any desire to
develop the necessary infrastructure to make this spectrum available in rural areas. Halton
Region would like the Ministry of Innovation, Science and Economic Development to consider
reassigning this allocated spectrum for development and use where possible.

In addition, Halton Region is requesting support to ensure that funding programs designed to
remedy the lack of broadband internet infrastructure include eligibility for rural and urban mixed
regions such as Halton.

In the absence of these measures, rural north Halton residents will not be able to easily access
online government or business services or benefit from online educational services, which are
central tenets in curricula from kindergarten to post-secondary. Accessing basic internet is a
fundamental requirement and essential service for all residents of the Halton community, both
urban and rural.

Thank you for your attention to this issue and | look forward to hearing from you on this important
matter.

Sincer

Gary
Regional Chair

Cc: The Honourable Karina Gould, MP, Burlington
The Honourable Lisa Raitt, MP, Halton
John Oliver, MP, Oakville
Pam Damoff, MP, Oakville-North Burlington
The Honourable Michael Chong, MP, Wellington-Halton Hills
Jane McKenna, MPP, Burlington
Parm Gill, MPP, Milton
Stephen Crawford, MPP, Oakuville
Effie Triantafilopoulos, MPP, Oakville-North Burlington
Ted Arnott, MPP, Wellington-Halton Hills
Vicky-May Hamm, President, Federation of Canadian Municipalities
Lynn Dolin, President, Asscciation of Municipalities Ontario
Angela Morgan, City Clerk, City of Burlington
Vicki Tytaneck, Town Clerk, Town of Oakville
Troy McHarg, Town Clerk, Town of Milton
Suzanne Jones, Town Clerk, Town of Halton Hills

Att: Report No. CA-04-18
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Halton District School Board

. Stuart Miller, Director of Education Andréa Grebenc, Chair of the Board

June 21, 2018

Suzanne Jones

Clerk

Town of Halton Hills

1 Halton Hills Drive
Halton Hills, ON L7G 5G2

Re: HDSB 2017-2018 Long-Term Accommodation Plan

Dear Ms. Jones,

On June 20, 2018, the Halton District School Board approved the 2017-2018 Long Term Accommodation
Plan (LTAP). The 2017-2018 LTAP provides enrolment projections for the years 2018 to 2027 for each
Elementary and Secondary Review Area (ERA and SRA) in the Board as well as each elementary and
secondary school within the system.

Enrolment projections are compared to school building and portable capacities to identify schools and
review areas where enrolment pressures will occur within the immediate future. Schools that are
underutilized and over utilized are identified through the LTAP, which provides data for the creation of
boundary reviews dedicated to relieving enrolment pressures at certain schools or review areas. Where
enrolment increases cannot be reasonably addressed through a boundary review, the LTAP also informs
the Board of the need for new schools to address enrolment increases. This data forms the foundation for
requests to the Ministry of Education for financial support for capital projects to build new schools or to
renovate existing schools to increase capacity. Where declines in enrolment suggest the underutilization of
a school, the LTAP provides data to the Board to support Program and Accommodation Reviews (PARs) that
may result in school consolidations or closures. The decision to proceed with a consolidation or to request
the Ministry to support a new school is made through motions of the Board.

The LTAP is available as a PDF document through our website at,
https://www.hdsb.ca/our-board/Pages/Publications/Long-Term-Accommodation-Plan.aspx.

Community Planning and Partnerships

The Halton District School Board is committed to sharing planning information through the annually-
released Long Term Accommodation Plan. The intent of this information sharing is to provide the
opportunity for the school board and other entities to work together for the benefit of its students and the
wider community to optimize the use of board-owned public assets.

Mail: J.W. Singleton Education Centre e P.O. Box 5005, Stn. LCD 1, Burlington, Ontario L7R 3Z2
Deliveries: JW Singleton Education Centre e 2050 Guelph Line, Burlington, Ontario L7P 5A8
Phone: (905)335-3663 o 1-877-618-3456 e Fax: (905)335-9802 e www.hdsb.ca
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Opportunities for community partnerships will include sharing of space in new schools and schools
undergoing significant renovations, such as opportunities for co-building. In addition, opportunities for
community partnerships will exist for unoccupied space in open and operating schools through leasing of
unused space or purchase of future surplus properties of the Board. The following information within the
LTAP can be used to examine potential opportunities:

e Enrolment projections by school;
e Capacity and utilization information; and,
e Future Capital Projects (subject to Ministry of Education funding).

On November 8, 2017, the Board held its annual Community Planning and Partnerships meeting where
details of suitable facility partnership opportunities and supplementary information regarding the process
were presented. Following which, staff-level meetings were also held throughout the year with interested
community partners to discuss potential opportunities.

The Board will host its annual Community Planning Partnership meeting to review and discuss potential
partnership opportunities in the fall of 2018. A notification regarding the meeting will be circulated to all
community partners identified by the Board in Appendix 1 of its Community Planning and Partnerships
policy.

We would also request that this information be shared with the appropriate staff and/or departments for
their review for the purpose of recognizing any potential co-building or leasing opportunities. In the event
that opportunities are identified, please contact myself or John Pennyfather, Superintendent of Education.

If there are specific questions regarding the 2017-2018 LTAP, please visit the Frequently Asked Questions
page on our website or contact me by telephone at (905) 335-3663 ext. 3375, or by e-mail at
renzellad @hdsb.ca.

Yo ruly,
;%bf UM/W

Domenico Renzella
General Manager of Planning

cc: John Pennyfather, Superintendent of Education

Mail: JW. Singleton Education Centre e P.O. Box 5005, Stn. LCD 1, Burlington, Ontario L7R 372
Deliveries: JW Singleton Education Centre e 2050 Guelph Line, Burlington, Ontario L7P 5A8
Phone: (905)335-3663 o 1-877-618-3456 e Fax: (905)335-9802 e www.hdsb.ca
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THE TOWNSHIP OF GEORGIAN BAY
Council Agenda -

DATE: 44 May 2018

YEA NAY A
Councillor Bochek MOVED BY: W/%M/

Councillor Cooper

illor D
Councillor Douglas SECONDED
Councillor Edwards BY: ,

Councillor Kay

Councillor Wiancko

Mayor Braid 7

(_//
SFERRED CARRIED DEFEATED REFERRED

WHEREAS municipal governments in Ontario do not have the right to approve landfill
projects in their communities, but have authority for making decisions on all other types
of development;

AND WHEREAS this out—dated policy allows private landfill operators to consult with
local residents and municipal Councils, but essentially ignore them;

AND WHEREAS municipalities already have exclusive rights for approving casinos and
nuclear waste facilities within their communities;

AND FURTHER that the province has recognized the value of municipal approval for the
siting of power generation facilities;

AND WHEREAS the recent report from Ontario’s Environmental Commissioner has found
that Ontario has a garbage problem, particularly from Industrial, Commercial and
Institutional(ICI) waste generated within the City of Toronto, where diversion rates are
as low as 15%;

./’-'.---j /.{\_‘%\
/,/T MAYOR 0
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“"ND WHEREAS municipalities across Ontario are quietly being identified and targeted as
~otential landfill sites;

AND WHEREAS municipalities should be considered experts in waste management, as
they are responsible for this within their own communities, and often have decades’
worth of in-house expertise in managing waste, recycling, and diversion programs;

AND WHEREAS municipalities should have the right to approve or reject these projects,
and assess whether the potential economic benefits are of sufficient value to offset any
negative impacts and environmental concerns;

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Township of Georgian Bay supports Bill 16,
Respecting Municipal Authority Over Landfilling Sites Act introduced by MPP Ernie
Hardeman and calls upon the Government of Ontario, and all political parties, to formally
grant municipalities the authority to approve landfill projects in or adjacent to their
communities;

AND FURTHER THAT the Township of Georgian Bay send copies of this resolution to MPP
Ernie Hardeman and all municipalities in Ontario.

<Page 11 of 33>
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6547 ROGER STEVENS DRIVE
P.0. BOX 755

SMITHS FALLS, ON K7A 4W6
TEL: (613) 283-7478

FAX: (613) 283-3112

THE CORPORATION OF THE www.lownship.montagus.on.ca

TOWNSHIP OF MONTAGUE
June 21, 2018

Emie Hardeman, MPP
12 Perry St.

Woodstock, ON N4S 3C2
VIA Email

Hello,

Please be advised the Council of the Township of Montague passed the following
resolution at its regular meeting of May 15%, 2018:

MOVED BY: |. Streight RESOLUTION NO: 111-2018
SECONDED BY: K. Van Der Meer DATE: May 15, 2018

That Council receive correspondence from MPP Emle Hardeman, and

That Council hereby supports Bill16, Respecting Municipal Authority
Over Landfilling Sites Act introduced by MPP Emie Hardeman and calls
upon the Government of Ontario, and all political parties, to formally
grant municipalities the authority to approve landfill projects in or
adjacent to their communities;

And that this resolution be circulated to Emie Hardeman, MPP, AMO,
Randy Hillier, MPP, Catherine McKenna, Minister of the Environment
and Climate Change, Peter Van Loan, MP, Kathieen Wynne, Premier of
Ontario and all Ontario municipalities.

CARRIED

Please contact me if you have any additional questions.

Thank you

min Ralph
Clerk Administrator

COUNTRY LIVING AT ITS BEST
<Page 12 of 33>
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Ontario

LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY OF ONTARIO

Queen’s Park
Toronto, Ontario

June 15" 2018

Renée Brown

Deputy Clerk - Legislation & Elections
Town of Halton Hills

1 Halton Hills Drive

Halton Hills, ON

L7G 5G2

Dear Renée:

Thank you for sending me a copy of Town Council’s resolution in support of the
Aggregate Property Appeals filed by The Corporation of the County of
Wellington. Sorry it has taken me this long to respond.

| appreciate receiving this information, and hope the Government listens and
responds.

Sincerely,

VNG Z

Ted Arnott, MPP
Wellington-Halton Hills

TA:sc

TED ARNOTT, MPP « WELLINGTON - HALTON HILLS

Room 420 = Queen's Park ¢ Toronto « Ontario M7A 1A8 « Tel. (416) 325-3880 « Fax (416) 325-6649
E-mail: ted.arnott@pc.ola.org « Website: www.tedarnottmpp.com
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\ REGION
\ Legislative & Planning Services
Department

Office of the Regional Clerk
VIA EMAIL 1151 Bronte Road
Oakville ON L6M 3L1

June 26, 2018

City of Burlington, Angela Morgan

Town of Halton Hills, Suzanne Jones

Town of Milton, Troy McHarg

Town of Oakville, Vicki Tytaneck

Halton Regional Police Service, Chief Stephen Tanner
Ministry of Transportation, Fabio Saccon

Ministry of Transportation, Nancy Adriano

407 Electronic Toll Road, Craig White

Please be advised that at its meeting held Wednesday, June 20, 2018, the Council of
the Regional Municipality of Halton adopted the following resolution:

RESOLUTION: PW-28-18 - 2017 Transportation Progress Report

1. THAT Report No. PW-28-18 re: “2017 Transportation Progress Report” be
received for information.

2. THAT the Regional Clerk forward a copy of Report No. PW-28-18 to the City of
Burlington, the Town of Halton Hills, the Town of Milton, the Town of Oakville, the
Halton Regional Police Service, the Ministry of Transportation, and the 407
Electronic Toll Road for their information.

Included please find a copy of Report No. PW-28-18 for your information.

If you have any questions please contact me at extension 7110 or the e-mail address
below.

Sincerely,

Graham Milne
Regional Clerk
graham.milne@halton.ca

Regional Municipality of Halton
HEAD OFFICE: 1151 Bronte Rd, Oakville, ON L6M 3L1
905-825-6000 | Toll free: 1-866-442-5866

halton.ca ( 311 Yy [ 0 oD
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\ REGION
Department
Office of the Regional Clerk

VIA EMAIL 1151 Bronte Road
Oakville ON L6M 3L1

Legislative & Planning Services

June 26, 2018

Province of Ontario, Darryl Lyons
City of Burlington, Angela Morgan
Town of Halton Hills, Suzanne Jones
Town of Milton, Troy McHarg

Town of Oakville, Vicki Tytaneck

Please be advised that at its meeting held Wednesday, June 20, 2018, the Council of the
Regional Municipality of Halton adopted the following resolution:

RESOLUTION: LPS67-18 - Recommendation Report for Regional Official Plan
Amendment Application RQ60A - Corbett Land Strategies, “An
Amendment to permit a gas station with an associated restaurant
drive-through and commercial retail uses in the Agricultural Area”

1. THAT pursuant to Section 17 of the Planning Act, Regional Council refuse Regional
Official Plan Amendment application RQ60A — Corbett Land Strategies for the reasons
outlined in Report No. LPS67-18.

2. THAT the Regional Clerk give notice of the refusal of Regional Official Plan Amendment
Application RQ60A in accordance with the provisions of the Planning Act and its
Regulations.

3. THAT the Regional Clerk forward a copy of Report No. LPS67-18 — Recommendation
Report for Regional Official Plan Amendment Application RQ60A — Corbett Land
Strategies, "An Amendment to permit a gas station with an associated restaurant drive-
through and commercial retail uses in the Agricultural Area" to the Province of Ontario,
the Town of Milton, the Town of Halton Hills, the Town of Oakville and the City of
Burlington.

Included please find a copy of Report No. LPS67-18 for your information.
If you have any questions please contact me at extension 7110 or the e-mail address below.

Sincerely,

Graham Milne
Regional Clerk
graham.milne@halton.ca

Regional Municipality of Halton
HEAD OFFICE: 1151 Bronte Rd, Oakville, ON L6M 3L1
905-825-6000 | Toll free: 1-866-442-5866

halton.ca ( 311 Yy [ 0 oD
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\ REGION
Department
Office of the Regional Clerk

VIA EMAIL 1151 Bronte Road
Oakville ON L6M 3L1

Legislative & Planning Services

June 26, 2018

City of Burlington, Angela Morgan
Town of Halton Hills, Suzanne Jones
Town of Milton, Troy McHarg

Town of Oakville, Vicki Tytaneck

Please be advised that at its meeting held Wednesday, June 20, 2018, the Council of
the Regional Municipality of Halton adopted the following resolution:

RESOLUTION: FN-16-18 - Development Charge (DC) Deferral Policy for Not-
for- Profit Assisted Home Ownership

1. THAT the residential DC deferral policy for Not-for-Profit Assisted Home
Ownership, as outlined in Report No. FN-16-18 re: “Development Charge (DC)
Deferral Policy for Not-for-Profit Assisted Home Ownership”, be approved.

2. THAT the Regional Clerk forward a copy of Report No. FN-16-18 to the City of
Burlington, the Town of Halton Hills, the Town of Milton and the Town of Oakuville
for their information.

Included please find a copy of Report No. FN-16-18 for your information.

If you have any questions please contact me at extension 7110 or the e-mail address
below.

Sincerely,

Graham Milne
Regional Clerk
graham.milne@halton.ca

Regional Municipality of Halton
HEAD OFFICE: 1151 Bronte Rd, Oakville, ON L6M 3L1
905-825-6000 | Toll free: 1-866-442-5866

halton.ca ( 311 Yy 0 0 oD
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\ REGION
Department
Office of the Regional Clerk

VIA EMAIL 1151 Bronte Road
Oakville ON L6M 3L1

Legislative & Planning Services

June 26, 2018

City of Burlington, Angela Morgan
Town of Halton Hills, Suzanne Jones
Town of Milton, Troy McHarg

Town of Oakville, Vicki Tytaneck

Please be advised that at its meeting held Wednesday, June 20, 2018, the Council of
the Regional Municipality of Halton adopted the following resolution:

RESOLUTION: FN-24-18 - Asset Management Planning Regulation
(O. Reg. 588/17)

1. THAT Report No. FN-24-18 re: “Asset Management Planning Regulation (O.
Reg. 588/17)” be received for information.

2. THAT the Regional Clerk forward a copy of Report No. FN-24-18 to the City of
Burlington, the Town of Halton Hills, the Town of Milton and the Town of Oakville for
their information.

Included please find a copy of Report No. FN-24-18 for your information.

If you have any questions please contact me at extension 7110 or the e-mail address
below.

Sincerely,

Graham Milne
Regional Clerk
graham.milne@halton.ca

Regional Municipality of Halton
HEAD OFFICE: 1151 Bronte Rd, Oakville, ON L6M 3L1
905-825-6000 | Toll free: 1-866-442-5866

halton.ca ( 311 Yy 0 0 oD
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\ REGION
Department
Office of the Regional Clerk

VIA EMAIL 1151 Bronte Road
Oakville ON L6M 3L1

Legislative & Planning Services

June 25, 2018

City of Burlington, Angela Morgan
Town of Halton Hills, Suzanne Jones
Town of Milton, Troy McHarg

Town of Oakville, Vicki Tytaneck

Please be advised that at its meeting held Wednesday, June 20, 2018, the Council of
the Regional Municipality of Halton adopted the following resolution:
RESOLUTION: LPS65-18 - 2017 State of Housing Report

1. THAT Report No. LPS65-18 re: “2017 State of Housing Report” be received for
information.

2. THAT the Regional Clerk forward a copy of Report No. LPS65-18 to the City of
Burlington, the Town of Halton Hills, the Town of Milton, and the Town of Oakuville
for their information.

Included please find a copy of Report No LPS65-18 for your information.

If you have any questions please contact me at extension 7110 or the e-mail address
below.

Sincerely,

Graham Milne
Regional Clerk
graham.milne@halton.ca

Regional Municipality of Halton
HEAD OFFICE: 1151 Bronte Rd, Oakville, ON L6M 3L1
905-825-6000 | Toll free: 1-866-442-5866

halton.ca ( 311 Yy 0 0 oD
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\ REGION
Department
Office of the Regional Clerk

VIA EMAIL 1151 Bronte Road
Oakville ON L6M 3L1

Legislative & Planning Services

June 22, 2018

City of Burlington, Angela Morgan
Town of Halton Hills, Suzanne Jones
Town of Milton, Troy McHarg

Town of Oakville, Vicki Tytaneck

Please be advised that at its meeting held Wednesday, June 20, 2018, the Council of
the Regional Municipality of Halton adopted the following resolution:
RESOLUTION: LPS63-18 - 2017 Employment Survey Results

1. THAT Report No. LPS63-18 re: “2017 Employment Survey Results” and attached
document under Separate Cover be received for information.

2. THAT the Regional Clerk forward a copy of Report No. LPS63-18 to the City of
Burlington, the Town of Halton Hills, the Town of Milton, and the Town of Oakuville
for their information.

Included please find a copy of Report No. LPS63-18 for your information.

If you have any questions please contact me at extension 7110 or the e-mail address
below.

Sincerely,

Graham Milne
Regional Clerk
graham.milne@halton.ca

Regional Municipality of Halton
HEAD OFFICE: 1151 Bronte Rd, Oakville, ON L6M 3L1
905-825-6000 | Toll free: 1-866-442-5866

halton.ca ( 311 Yy 0 0 oD
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\ REGION
Department
Office of the Regional Clerk

VIA EMAIL 1151 Bronte Road
Oakville ON L6M 3L1

Legislative & Planning Services

June 25, 2018

City of Burlington, Angela Morgan
Town of Halton Hills, Suzanne Jones
Town of Milton, Troy McHarg

Town of Oakville, Vicki Tytaneck

Please be advised that at its meeting held Wednesday, June 20, 2018, the Council of
the Regional Municipality of Halton adopted the following resolution:

RESOLUTION: PW-18-18/FN-25-18 - Long Term Water Meter Strategy

1. THAT the approach outlined in Report No. PW-18-18/FN-25-18 re: “Long Term
Water Meter Strategy” be approved for Halton Region’s long term water metering
program.

2. THAT Regional Council authorize staff to initiate the development of a detailed
implementation plan for the installation of a Region-Wide Advanced Meter
Infrastructure System to be brought forward to Regional Council in mid-2019.

3. THAT the Regional Clerk forward a copy of Report No. PW-18-18/FN-25- 18 to
the City of Burlington, the Town of Halton Hills, the Town of Milton and the Town
of Oakuville for their information.

Included please find a copy of Report No. PW-18-18/FN-25-18 for your information.

If you have any questions please contact me at extension 7110 or the e-mail address
below.

Sincerely,

D

Graham Milne
Regional Clerk
graham.milne@halton.ca

Regional Municipality of Halton
HEAD OFFICE: 1151 Bronte Rd, Oakville, ON L6M 3L1
905-825-6000 | Toll free: 1-866-442-5866

halton.ca ( 311 Yy [ 0 oD



%- Transportation Association of Canada / Association des transports du Canada
1 401-1111, promenade Prince of Wales Drive, Ottawa (ON) Canada K2C 3T2

Q(613)736-1350 ga(613)736-1395 @ secretariat@tac-atc.ca @ www.tac-atc.ca

June 15, 2018

Mr. Aaron Brown

Project Manager Municipal Infrastructure
Town of Halton Hills

1 Halton Hills Drive

Halton Hills, Ontario

L7G 5G2

RE: TAC Environmental Achievement Award

Dear Mr. Brown,

Thank you for your submission about “Armstrong Avenue Reconstruction Phase 1” for the Transportation
Association of Canada (TAC) 2018 Environmental Achievement Award. A Review Panel, composed of
members of the TAC Environment Council, reviewed the submission and commended it for its high quality,
degree of recognition and value to the overall transportation industry in Canada.

Following careful review of all the submissions by the Review Panel and with the endorsement of the Council,
the 2018 Environmental Achievement Award will be conferred upon The Regional Municipality of York for the
2" Concession Project. We sincerely thank all nominees for the time and effort committed in preparing the
submissions.

Please note that as a finalist for the award, you are invited and expected to present your submission at the
2018 TAC Conference in Saskatoon, as part of the Environmental Achievement Award Finalists session that
will be held Tuesday, October 2 at 13:45. You will be contacted in the following weeks by Christina Ghazal

with more information regarding your participation.

Thank you again for your submission this year. We look forward to receiving your submissions for TAC awards
in the future.

Sincerely

et jirce

Sarah Wells, P.Eng., Ph.D.
Executive Director
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The Corporation of The

Town of Amherstburg

June 18, 2018 VIA EMAIL

Ms. Lynn Dollin, President
Association of Municipalities of Ontario
200 University Ave., Suite 801
Toronto, ON M5H-3C6

Email: amopresident@amo.on.ca

RE: Resolution — Cannabis Grace Period Request

Dear: Ms. Lynn Dollin,
At its meeting of June 11", 2018, Amherstburg Town Council passed the following resolution:

“That a letter BE SENT in support of the City of Quinte West’s resolution regarding their
request that a 6 month grace period be enacted once the cannabis legislation passes to
ensure that municipal law enforcement officers and the OPP are adequately trained to

enforce the legislation.”

Sincerely,

ey o o

s e
\XK—Q\'\;\_/«“

Tammy Fowkes - Deputy Clerk, Town of Amherstburg

cc: Taras Natyshak — MPP, Essex
Tracey Ramsey — MP, Essex
Ontario Municipalities

encl: City of Quinte West Resolution re: Cannabis Grace Period Request

Website: www.amherstburg.ca
271 SANDWICH ST. SOUTH, AMHERSTBURG, ONTARIO N9V 2A5
Phone: (519) 736-0012 Fax: (519) 736-5403 TTY: (519)736-9860
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CITY OF QUINTE WEST 0, 80xE00
Trenton, Ontario, K8V 5R6
Office of the Mayor TEL: (613) 392-2841
Jim Harrison FAX: (613) 392-5608
May 28, 2018

Ms. Lynn Dollin, President
Association of Municipalities of Ontario
200 University Ave, Suite 801

Toronto, ON M5H 3C6

RE: Resolution — Cannabis Grace Period Request

Dear: Ms. Lynn Dollin,

This letter will serve to advise that at a meeting of City of Quinte West Council held on
May 22, 2018 Council passed the following resolution:

“That the Council of the City of Quinte West requests that once the cannabis
legislation is passed that a six month grace period be enacted to ensure that

municipal law enforcement officers and the Ontario Provincial Police are
adequately trained to enforce the said legislation;

And further that this resolution be circulated to the local MP, MPP, AMO, and other
municipalities. Carried”

We trust that you will give favourable consideration to this request.
Sincerely,

CITY OF QUINTE WEST

;&m m

Jim Harrison

Mayor

cc: MP Neil Ellis, Bay of Quinte
cc: MPP Lou Rinaldi, Northumberland-Quinte West
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D\' Corporate Services Services corporatifs

Stephen Covey

Chief of Police Chef de la Police

and Chief Secuirty Officer et de la sécurité du CN
WWWw.cn.ca 935 de La Gauchetiere Street West 935 rue de La Gauchetiére Ouest

15" Floor 15¢étage

Montreal, Quebec H3B 2M9 Montréal (Québec) H3B 2M9

Canada Canada

June 18, 2018

JUN LT g

p= &IJ

Office of the Clerk

Town of Halton Hills

1 Halton Hills Drive
Halton Hills ON L7G 5G2

Dear Sir / Madam:

At CN, we are on a journey to become the safest railroad in North America. In addition to
reinforcing safety as a core value among our 25,000 employees, we collaborate with
communities and local authorities to help prevent injuries and accidents and ensure
everyone's safety.

This year, Rail Safety Week will be held in Canada and the United States from September
23-29. Hand in hand with Operation Lifesaver, CN's Police Service and employees will be
in communities conducting hundreds of safety initiatives throughout the week. As proud
partners, our commitment is to keep communities safe by raising rail safety awareness year
round.

Safety is a shared responsibility

Rail safety is everyone’s responsibility. By looking out for each other and working together, we
can help keep our communities safe and prevent fatalities and injuries on or near railway
property.

Your council can be a powerful ally in this effort to save lives by adopting the enclosed draft
resolution. Please send a copy of your resolution by return mail or by e-mail to
josee.magnan@cn.ca and let us know how you will be promoting rail safety in your community
this year.

For additional information about Rail Safety Week 2018, please consult: www.cn.ca/railsafety ,
www.operationlifesaver.ca or www.oli.org.

Yours sincerely,

B R
CNN an aboardf
for
Stephen Covey safet S?EEI}\J\II%R

Encl.
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(Draft Resolution)

RESOLUTION IN SUPPORT OF PUBLIC - RAIL SAFETY WEEK

Whereas Public - Rail Safety Week is to be held across Canada and the United States
from September 23 to 29, 2018

Whereas it is in the public’s interest to raise citizens’ awareness on reducing
avoidable accidents, injuries and damage caused by collisions at level crossings or
incidents involving trains and citizens;

Whereas Operation Lifesaver is a publi¢/private partnership whose aim is to work with
the rail industry, governments, police services, the media and other agencies and the
public to raise rail safety awareness;

Whereas CN has requested City Council adopt this resolution in support of its

ongoing effort to save lives and prevent injuries in communities, including our
municipality;

It is proposed by Councillor

seconded by Councillor

It is hereby RESOLVED to support national Public - Rail Safety Week, to be held from
September 23 to 29, 2018.
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June 7, 2018

In This Issue

- 2018 - 2020 AMO Board of Directors: Call for nominations.

- What is the purpose of a Code of Conduct?

- Hashtags. Emojis. Selfies.

- Custom Energy Training puts you in the drivers’ seat.

- Ontario’s worst roads & the value of data.

- The basics of the LAS Natural Gas Program.

- Ontario’s Urban Indigenous Action Plan.

- Careers with Hamilton, South Bruce Peninsula and York Region.

AMO Matters

Please be advised that in accordance with the Association’s governing by-law, the Secretary-Treasurer
is requesting nominations to the 2018-20 AMO Board of Directors. A completed nomination form and
supporting material must be received no later than 12:00 noon Monday, June 25, 2018.

Eye on Events

Codes of conduct serve a number of purposes. One is to help establish and clearly communicate the
sort of behaviors prioritized in your municipal workplace. This 2-hour clinic looks at what your code of
conduct must include and what you should have. Join facilitators on Sunday, August 19, 10:00 am at
the Westin Hotel. Bring your current codes to fully participate in this interactive session.

Hashtags. Emojis. Selfies. What are they? When are they appropriate? How to use them? Join AMO
and Redbrick Communications on Sunday, August 19th, 10:00 am to noon at the Westin Ottawa, for a
hands-on Social Media Clinic. This clinic will focus on how to create compelling content that maximizes
the rewards of social media. Register today. Please note you do not need to register for the AMO
Conference to attend this clinic.

LAS

Consider our customized Energy Efficient Building Operations Training as part of your professional
development program. Pick your own topics and timeframe and we will deliver it at your site. The best
part is, incentives are available to cover part of the cost. Contact Christian Tham to get started.

Did one of your municipal roads make CAA's 2018 'Worst Roads in Ontario' list? Having difficulty
managing the investment gap in road infrastructure? Don't know where to begin your road network
rehabilitation? Find the best place to start with the LAS Roads & Sidewalk Assessment Service.

Join LAS and program partner Edison Energy on June 19th at 11:00 am for a webinar on The Basics
of the LAS Natural Gas Program. If your municipality participates in the program or you just want to
learn more about it, then please register today.

Municipal Wire*

The Urban Indigenous Action Plan is a practical guide for public sector organizations to develop
meaningful relationships and work collaboratively with urban Indigenous communities and organizations
in policy and program development for better outcomes in your communities.
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Careers

Senior Administrator, Lodges - City of Hamilton. Status: Permanent, full-time. Reports to: General
Manager, Healthy and Safe Communities. If you are interested in working alongside a dedicated team
that’s contributing to the well-being of Hamilton’s residents, please visit City of Hamilton's Jobs at the
City for details on this position, JOB ID #14077 and to apply online, by Wednesday, June 13, 2018.

Director of Community Services - Town of South Bruce Peninsula. A complete job description is
available from the Town's municipal office and website. Resumes must be received and submitted by
12:00 noon, June 27, 2018 to: Brad McRoberts, Chief Administrative Officer, Town of South Bruce
Peninsula, P.O. Box 310, 315 George St., Wiarton ON NOH 2TO0; tsbpcao@bmts.com.

Director of Public Works - Town of South Bruce Peninsula . A complete job description is available from
the Town's municipal office and website. Resumes must be received and submitted by 12:00 noon,
June 27, 2018 to: Brad McRoberts, Chief Administrative Officer, Town of South Bruce Peninsula, P.O.
Box 310, 315 George St., Wiarton ON NOH 2T0; tsbpcao@bmts.com.

Executive Assistant to Office of the Chief Administrative Officer - Town of South Bruce Peninsula. A
complete job description is available from the Town's municipal office and website. Resumes must be
received and submitted by 12:00 noon, June 27, 2018 to: Brad McRoberts, Chief Administrative Officer,
Town of South Bruce Peninsula, P.O. Box 310, 315 George St., Wiarton ON NOH 2TO;
tsbpcao@bmts.com.

Senior Financial Advisor #22472 - York Region. Location: Finance Department, Strategy &
Transformation Branch, Newmarket. Reports to: Manager, Business Planning. Please apply on line by
June 18, 2018, quoting competition #22472. We thank all candidates for their interest, however, only
those selected for an interview will be contacted via email or by telephone.

About AMO

AMO is a non-profit organization representing almost all of Ontario's 444 municipal governments. AMO
supports strong and effective municipal government in Ontario and promotes the value of municipal
government as a vital and essential component of Ontario's and Canada's political system. Follow

@AMOPolicy on Twitter!

AMO Contacts

AMO Watch File, Tel: 416.971.9856

Conferences/Events

Policy and Funding Programs

LAS Local Authority Services

MEPCO Municipal Employer Pension Centre of Ontario

Media Inquiries, Tel: 416.729.5425

Municipal Wire, Career/Employment and Council Resolution Distributions

*Disclaimer: The Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) is unable to provide any warranty regarding the accuracy or completeness
of third-party submissions. Distribution of these items does not imply an endorsement of the views, information or services mentioned.
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June 14, 2018

In This Issue

- 2018 - 2020 AMO Board of Directors: Call for nominations.

- OMERS Comprehensive Plan Review.

- 5-Year Energy Conservation and Demand Management Plan update.
- 2017 Financial Information Returns now available on MIDAS.

- Careers with Richmond Hill and Toronto.

AMO Matters

Please be advised that in accordance with the Association’s governing by-law, the Secretary-Treasurer
is requesting nominations to the 2018-20 AMO Board of Directors. A completed nomination form and
supporting material must be received no later than 12:00 noon Monday, June 25, 2018.

MEPCO Matters

Concerned about the future of OMERS? The Comprehensive Plan Review is looking at ways to ensure
OMERS remains affordable and meaningful for generations to come. MEPCO wants you to know why
it's important and what it means.

LAS

Since July 2013, municipalities and other public sector agencies have been reporting their energy
consumption for key buildings annually. July 1, 2019 is the deadline for CDM plans. Where are you at
with your current plan? What should you consider when updating your plans before the 2019 deadline?

Municipal Wire*

The 2017 Financial Information Returns of 177 municipalities are currently available to Municipal
Information & Data Analysis System (MIDAS) users. Access is free to all Ontario municipalities,
creating opportunities to create reports and compare data. Watch a MIDAS video to see what MIDAS
can do for you. To get access, email midasadmin@amo.on.ca.

Careers

Commissioner, Community Services - Town of Richmond Hill. To explore this opportunity further,
please contact Julia Robarts in Odgers Berndtson’s Toronto office at 416.366.1990, or submit your
resume and related information online to Odgers Berndtson Opportunities by July 11, 2018.

Chief Chemist - City of Toronto. 3 positions reporting to the Manager of the Toronto Water Laboratory.
For more information on these and other opportunities with the City of Toronto, visit Jobs at the City. To
apply online, please submit your resume by June 27, 2018, quoting the appropriate file number(s): File
#2305293 X — Chief Chemist, Organic Chemistry; File #2305292 X — Chief Chemist, Inorganic
Chemistry; and File #2305294 X — Chief Chemist, Inorganic Chemistry-Microbiology.

About AMO

AMO is a non-profit organization representing almost all of Ontario's 444 municipal governments. AMO
supports strong and effective municipal government in Ontario and promotes the value of municipal
government as a vital and essential component of Ontario's and Canada's political system. Follow

@AMOPalicy on Twitter!
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AMO Contacts

AMO Waitch File, Tel: 416.971.9856

Conferences/Events

Policy and Funding Programs

LAS Local Authority Services

MEPCO Municipal Employer Pension Centre of Ontario

Media Inquiries, Tel: 416.729.5425

JULY 9, 2018

Municipal Wire, Career/Employment and Council Resolution Distributions

*Disclaimer: The Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) is unable to provide any warranty regarding the accuracy or completeness
of third-party submissions. Distribution of these items does not imply an endorsement of the views, information or services mentioned.

=

Please consider the

environment before printing

this.

Association of Municipalities of Ontario

Powered by 4 informz

<Page 29 of 33>

200 University Ave. Suite 801, Toronto ON Canada M5H 3C6

To unsubscribe, please click here



mailto:AMOWatchFileTeam@amo.on.ca?subject=AMO%20WatchFile
mailto:Events@amo.on.ca
mailto:iostrowski@amo.on.ca?subject=AMO%20policy%20inquiry
mailto:LAS@amo.on.ca
mailto:mepco@mepco.ca?subject=MEPCO
mailto:lambie@redbrick.ca?subject=Media%20Inquiry
mailto:amo@amo.on.ca
http://amo.informz.ca/z/cjUucD9taT05NzI0MjAmcD0xJnU9OTAxMzAyNTcxJmxpPTExNDYxOTI5/index.html
http://amo.informz.ca/z/cjUucD9taT05NzI0MjAmcD0xJnU9OTAxMzAyNTcxJmxpPTExNDYxOTMx/index.html
http://amo.informz.ca/z/cjUucD9taT05NzI0MjAmcD0xJnU9OTAxMzAyNTcxJmxpPTExNDYxOTMx/index.html
http://amo.informz.ca/z/cjUucD9taT05NzI0MjAmcD0xJnU9OTAxMzAyNTcxJmxpPTExNDYxOTMx/index.html

GENERAL INFORMATION PACKAGE JULY 9, 2018

35
w3
:

watchfile

June 21, 2018

In This Issue

- 2018 - 2020 AMO Board of Directors: Call for nominations.
- Construction Act - Important changes coming July 1.

- Apply for FCM’s Green Municipal Fund capital project funding.
- Government of Canada’s Enabling Accessibility Fund.

- Deadline to book delegations is July 3.

- AMO Conference Program at a Glance.

- Hashtags. Emojis. Selfies.

- So, You Want to Run for Council?

- Missed one of our webinars?

- What changing interest rates mean for ONE HISA.

- Careers with Huron County and City of Guelph.

AMO Matters

Please be advised that in accordance with the Association’s governing by-law, the Secretary-Treasurer
is requesting nominations to the 2018-20 AMO Board of Directors. A completed nomination form and
supporting material must be received no later than 12:00 noon Monday, June 25, 2018.

Provincial Matters
On July 1, 2018, four Construction Act requlations come into effect that will have impact on
municipalities and the public sector.

Federal Matters

FCM's Green Municipal Fund (GMF) finances capital projects that improve air, water, and soil and
reduce greenhouse gas emissions. Loans combined with grants from $5-10 million for environmental
capital projects related to: energy efficiency and recovery; water quality and conservation;
transportation and fuel efficiency; waste management and diversion. Deadline for energy, waste, water
and transportation capital projects: August 1, 2018.

A grant of up to $100,000 through the Enabling Accessibility Fund (EAF) program is available to
improve accessibility and safety in the workplace for current or future employees with disabilities.
Municipalities with a population under 125,000, as per the 2016 census data, are eligible. Deadline to
apply: July 26, 2018.

Eye on Events
The deadline to request delegation meetings at the AMO AGM and Annual Conference is July 3. Don’t
delay and submit your requests using the online form in English or French.

Looking for details on the program for the 2018 AMO AGM and Annual Conference? Want to know who
is speaking on the main stage? Need to plan your day? The program at a glance is available now. Visit
often as we release further details - and take a moment to register today!

Hashtags. Emojis. Selfies. What are they? When are they appropriate? How to use them? Join AMO
and Redbrick Communications on Sunday, August 19, 10:00 am to Noon at the Westin Ottawa for a

~
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the rewards of social media. Register today. Please note you do not need to register for the AMO
Conference to attend this clinic.

So You Want to Run for Council? AMO presents this updated for 2018 course that provides an
overview of what you should know before you decide to run for municipal office and sign your
candidacy. The course contains quotes from Ontario municipal councillors, links to relevant sites,
materials, and Acts; and participatory elements such as short knowledge quizzes, and a learning
journal which can be printed at the end of the course. Register today.

Have you missed one of our recent AMO webinars? Check out MunicipalEducation.ca for recorded
sessions and other online training presented by AMO.

LAS

After three consecutive rate increases to the Bank of Canada’s Prime interest rate, you may have
noticed a number banks and other financial institutions offering some aggressive interest rates. How
does the ONE HISA compare to those rates, and how are the offerings different?

Careers

Manager of Ontario Works and Children's Services - County of Huron. Please forward your cover letter
and resume in PDF format by 4:30 pm on Thursday, June 28, 2018 to: The Corporation of the County
of Huron, Human Resources, 1 Courthouse Square, Goderich, ON N7A 1M2. Email:
humanresources@huroncounty.ca.

Senior Policy Advisor, Policy and Intergovernmental Relations - City of Guelph. Term: Temporary up to
12 months. Qualified applicants are invited to apply using our online application system by Sunday, July
8, 2018. Please note all applicants must complete the online questionnaire specific to this position at
the time they submit their resume and cover letter in order to be considered.

About AMO

AMO is a non-profit organization representing almost all of Ontario's 444 municipal governments. AMO
supports strong and effective municipal government in Ontario and promotes the value of municipal
government as a vital and essential component of Ontario's and Canada's political system. Follow

@AMOPolicy on Twitter!

AMO Contacts

AMO Watch File, Tel: 416.971.9856

Conferences/Events

Policy and Funding Programs

LAS Local Authority Services

MEPCO Municipal Employer Pension Centre of Ontario

Media Inquiries, Tel: 416.729.5425

Municipal Wire, Career/Employment and Council Resolution Distributions

*Disclaimer: The Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) is unable to provide any warranty regarding the accuracy or completeness
of third-party submissions. Distribution of these items does not imply an endorsement of the views, information or services mentioned.
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watchfile

June 28, 2018

In This Issue

- Construction Act - Important changes coming July 1.

- Apply for FCM’s Green Municipal Fund capital project funding.
- Government of Canada’s Enabling Accessibility Fund.

- Investor Basics & Beyond Workshops for Fall 2018.

- The Basics of the LAS Natural Gas Program.

- Careers with York Region and Northumberland County.

Provincial Matters
On July 1, 2018, four Construction Act_regulations come into effect that will have impact on
municipalities and the public sector.

Federal Matters

FCM's Green Municipal Fund (GMF) finances capital projects that improve air, water, and soil and
reduce greenhouse gas emissions. Loans are combined with grants from $5-10 million for
environmental capital projects related to: energy efficiency and recovery; water quality and
conservation; transportation and fuel efficiency; waste management and diversion. Deadline to apply:
August 1, 2018.

A grant of up to $100,000 through the Enabling Accessibility Fund (EAF) program is available to
improve accessibility and safety in the workplace for current or future employees with disabilities.
Municipalities with a population under 125,000, as per the 2016 census data, are eligible. Deadline to
apply: July 26, 2018.

Eye on Events
ONE Investment is pleased to offer one-day seminars across the province with content that includes
updated information to help you develop your understanding of the fundamentals of investing.

LAS

Last Tuesday LAS hosted a webinar titled the Basics of the LAS Natural Gas Program. Topics include
hedging, risk management, as well as the various cost components of the program. If you were unable
to attend, you can now view the recorded webinar.

Careers

Research and Policy Analyst #22579 - Region of York. Location: Community & Health Services
Department, Paramedic & Seniors Services Branch, East Gwillimbury. Additional information: this is a
full-time, union position. Please apply by by July 4, 2018, quoting competition #22579.

Engineer-in-Training (EIT) - Northumberland County. Permanent, full-time position. When emailing
application, indicate source you found this posting in and ensure cover letter, résumé, and any other
supporting documents are submitted in one file (preferably MS Word or Adobe (.pdf)). Submit your
application by 4:30 pm, July 20, 2018 to: Human Resources, County of Northumberland, 555
Courthouse Road, Cobourg, ON K9A 5J6. Email: hr@northumberlandcounty.ca; fax: 905.372.3046.
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application, indicate what source you found this posting in and ensure your cover letter, résumé, and
any other supporting documents are submitted in one file (preferably MS Word or Adobe (.pdf)). Submit
your application by 4:30 pm, July 20, 2018 to: Human Resources, County of Northumberland, 555
Courthouse Road, Cobourg, ON K9A 5J6. Email: hr@northumberlandcounty.ca; fax: 905.372.3046.

About AMO

AMO is a non-profit organization representing almost all of Ontario's 444 municipal governments. AMO
supports strong and effective municipal government in Ontario and promotes the value of municipal
government as a vital and essential component of Ontario's and Canada'’s political system. Follow

@AMOPaolicy on Twitter!

AMO Contacts

AMO Waitch File, Tel: 416.971.9856

Conferences/Events

Policy and Funding Programs

LAS Local Authority Services

MEPCO Municipal Employer Pension Centre of Ontario

Media Inquiries, Tel: 416.729.5425

Municipal Wire, Career/Employment and Council Resolution Distributions

*Disclaimer: The Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) is unable to provide any warranty regarding the accuracy or completeness
of third-party submissions. Distribution of these items does not imply an endorsement of the views, information or services mentioned.
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